Németi 70 conference diner, Budapest, 12 September 2012

Thank you all for coming to our conference! I hope you have enjoyed the
conference at least as much as I did. You have probably noticed that this event
is called “first.” This is so because we would like it to be the first of a whole
series of conferences (hopefully an infinite series).

The great interest in the first event clearly shows that we should make this
meeting regular. I would like to invite you to help and participate in the orga-
nization of the following conferences on Logic and Relativity Theory. As you
know 3 years form now, 2015 will be the centenary of General Relativity which
makes it a nice date for the 2nd of our meetings. Five years from now, Hajnal
Andréka the founding mother of the Hungarian Research School of Logic and
Relativity Theory will turn seventy which makes 2017 to an ideal date for the
3rd meeting. I have to admit that I don’t know any event for the 4th meeting
but we have 8 years to come up with one and we can of course come together
without any anniversary. Don’t be scared, I don’t want to tell you a reason for
the n-th conference for all the positive integers. I have mentioned the forth only
to reach the 5th for which it is quite trivial to find a reason as 10 years form
now Istvan Németi will be 80.

Dear Hajnal and Istvan I wish you that these wonderful research movements
you have started/restarted in the borderline of Logic and Relativity Theory will
flourish and grow at least in the rate it did in the past 15 years.

Dear Istvan I wish you a very very happy Birth Day and many happy returns.

See you all in the 2nd International Conference on Logic and Relativity Theory.

Gergely Székely



